
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

We’re a few weeks into the new school year and there has been plenty go-

ing on. I hope that you enjoy the new look monthly update that will be sent 

to you at the beginning of each new month. We’ve taken on board the 

various bits of feedback and hope that this strikes the right balance be-

tween key information that you all need to know and an update of events 

that have happened or are coming up over the next few weeks. 

 

Now matter how many times I’ve been involved with the start of a new 

school year, it never ceases to amaze me just how much preparation  the 

staff put into to trying to meet the needs of all of the children. I’m really 

proud of the way their hard work has allowed children to settle into the new 

school year. Equally the first day of term for nervous and excited children 

seems a long time ago, but they soon got back into the routines. For those 

that have found the transition more challenging and lengthy , I can assure 

you we are committed to meeting these needs and working with families to 

make school a happy place for all children. 

 

Each month we have a school value that is worked on with children 

throughout the school day. In September the children were asked to reflect 

on and be more responsible. You’ll see at the top of this page that in Octo-

ber we’ll being encouraging the children to co-operate 

 

 

Jamie Sullivan 

Head of School 
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Value of  the Month :  October - Co-operation 

DATES 

 

Book Fair 

17th –21st  

October 

 

 

Parent’s Evening 

18th and 19th  

October 3.20-

6.00pm 

 

 

Last day of half 

term 

22nd October 

 

 

Halt Term 

24th –28th  

October 

   

 

Deadline for  

Year 6 to apply for 

High Schools 

31st October 

 

 

Year 6 Residential 

Week @Heatree 

31st October -4th 

November 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Champions  

The following children received school awards in reading, writing or maths during 

the last month: 

Reading: Lyzee (6MK), Ed (4B) 

Writing: Ellis (5J), Heather (5B) 

Maths: Jago (3T), Nikola (6M) 

 



 Curriculum Day 

School Council 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Padbury has our first 12 children raring to 

go having been appointed by their class to 

represent them on School Council. These chil-

dren represent the views of the 360 children 

across the school and report back on ways to 

make the school even better. They will hold 

the post for a term and then another 12 chil-

dren will take over. I can’t wait to hear what 

they have to say at the first meeting. 

Curriculum Day - History 

Each half term we set aside a whole day to celebrate one of the foundation sub-

jects that the children learn. On Friday it was the turn of History.  

There is almost too much to tell you, from learning about Ma-

yans, Queens of England, Anglo Saxon excavations, Stone Age 

paintings to using the fire pit, making necklaces to show which 

clan you were in and building Saxon houses. It all started with us 

in assembly learning about when the first computer was made 

and seeing what life was like in schools during Ancient Egypt. I was delighted when 

I heard one of our year 3 children say to their friend, ‘It’s the best day ever!’ 

 Good luck Miss Osborne 

Maternity Leave 

 

We are all very excited for Miss Osborne as she now be-

gins her maternity leave, with the birth of her first child ex-

pected in the coming weeks.  

 

Many of the children have been trying to guess the 

name, but we’ll all have to wait a few more weeks for a 

cuddle and to find out the name. 

Green Team 

One of the most popular teams that we have at 

Stoke Hill is the Green Team. Mr Poustie 

teaches the children how we can make our 

school more sustainable. During the day you 

will see them recycling  and looking closely at 

the environment  for ways to improve our car-

bon footprint. Later in the year I look forward 

to seeing more new members added to the 

team.  



School Office Notice  

  

A reminder to parents that the school has now moved over to School 

Gateway and that ParentMail is no longer being used. The new app al-

lows you to; 

• Order your child’s lunch (must be before 8.00am on the day) 

• Report absence 

• Make online payments 

If you are still having problems pop in and see us or call 

01392667830. 

Reading Bus update 
 

You will no doubt remember that sadly our Reading Bus was badly damaged over 

the summer holidays. I am able to update you that the police have identified the 4 

children involved and taken the appropriate course of action available to them. We 

are  awaiting confirmation from our insurance company  before we can begin to  

repair it and  allow the children to use it again. Sometimes it’s only when you have-

n’t got something  that it makes you realise just how much you love it. 

Community News 

 

Food Packages 
At this time of year we are proud to support local charities with food donations, who then distrib-

ute to many of our families. The current economic climate is making  it very challenging for fami-

lies to ensure there is enough to go round. At Stoke Hill we would like to be able to directly help 

these families and so we would like to try and set up a new initiative that we can all be part of. In 

the lead up to holidays we will be asking for donations  of certain items that we will ensure make 

their way to Stoke Hill families that really need it. This will be coordinated by our Family Support 

Worker, Jo McCarthy, who will also be seeking volunteers to help sort the packages and offer to 

deliver where appropriate. Think Stoke Hill families helping Stoke Hill families. Please see the 

attached list of examples of goods that can be delivered to either school. All of these new initia-

tives start somewhere, but it’s potential is huge. 

 

Road Safety 
Once again I must  ask you all to take extra care when travelling to and from school. This term 

we had a very near miss, with a child being pulled back from an oncoming car. I am yet to hear 

back with regards the possible crossing outside the school, that I encouraged you to air your 

views on before the holidays. We will continue to push for the best provision, but in the mean-

time, 

• Drive slowly around the school 
• Can you car share and reduce the traffic? 
• Park legally 
• If children walk to school by themselves, talk to them about road safety and for the older chil-

dren making sure faces are looking for traffic and not at screens 
• Ask yourself, whether your child is old enough to cross the roads by themselves or whether 

you still need to be bringing them to school. 

 




